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Dear Appraiser, 
We hope that 2019 has started well for you all, and we wish you the best for 

the coming year. There is usually a flurry of end of year activity and sometimes 

issues arise at the last minute – always remember the key messages: “Do no 

harm” and “If in doubt, ask”. We are here to help! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NHS England Re-organisation - Area Split 

The full implications of the NHS England South regional split to create two new regions (SW and SE) 
are still not clear but we have new separate signed Service 
Level Agreements with SW (Dorset) and SE (HIoW) to 
31.03.2020, so there will be no significant changes in appraisal 
provision in the next appraisal year. This is our chance to show 
the new Medical Directors and Responsible Officers (once 
appointed) just how good we are and why the commissioned 
model should be supported. Your focus on providing the best 
added value appraisals is hugely appreciated. 

Please note: 

 If you have a Dorset address with GMC/ PCIS the NHS England team is South West (Dorset) 
o RO: Caroline Gamlin 

 If you have a Hampshire address with GMC/ PCIS, the NHS England team is South East (H&IoW) 
o RO: Shahed Ahmad 

The team currently remain the same at Oakley Road but working across the two distinct areas. 
 

 

Anonymisation – Keep it proportionate 

We have recently had an expressed concern from a doctor who was advised by their appraiser to review and 
redact some items in their portfolio in a way that seemed excessive/ obsessive. It is important to recognise that 
anonymisation is a matter for professional judgement and there are no black and white rules to follow. Many 
things are in the public domain and so making excessive efforts to remove and anonymise every personal detail 
can be disproportionate. Best practice is to think about what possible harm could arise from including 
something that might be identifiable and, if in doubt, remove/ anonymise or provide separately. All doctors 
will be aware that they should write in a professional manner in all parts of their scope of work, and this includes 
their appraisal portfolio. 

Final Dates 
A reminder to get those last dates for 2018/19 in to us. Each year we get less and less to chase so thank you 
for that.  Any problems you are having please let us know as soon as you can. 
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Venue pressures / ‘SKYPE’ appraisals 

As mentioned in the last newsletter, finding venues for appraisal may be 
difficult.  If you and your appraisee are locums with no fixed office, and we 
cannot help you find an alternative professional venue, then the use of a 
home office can be acceptable.  It must be free of interruption (i.e. not just 
the kitchen), with the appropriate internet access.  If you and your doctor 
are happy with this arrangement, then all we ask is that you let us know in 

advance that this is what you have agreed. We are planning to create an audit trail for approval to do 
appraisals in suitable home offices or at unusual times. We want to protect you and the doctor from 
any charge of collusion and will suggest a form of words to write this up in the summary to make the 
reason and the prior agreement transparent. 
On a similar theme – remote telecommunication assisted appraisals (aka ‘SKYPE’ appraisals- but other 
brands are available) are permitted in exceptional circumstances (usually after a first face to face 
appraisal) but must be approved in advance and have an appropriate audit trail in the summary. 
 
 

Using (and sharing) the PDP wisely 

Helping your appraisees to think about where a need has come from, and to define clearly what the 
need is, as well as to build a detailed action plan and timeline for options on how to tackle the need, is 
a great way to support them in achieving something that is important to them. If you can capture the 
positive impact that achieving the goal will have in terms of improvements in patient care, in their 
practice, professional relationships or for them personally, then they will be engaged and likely to get 
the goal done. Over the past year (or two), we have seen a dramatic improvement in the SMARTER 
way that PDP goals are written. This is our chance to say well done! 
 
Our new top tip is to encourage the doctor to share their PDP goals with others. There is evidence 
from coaching that this also makes it more likely that the doctor will get it done. 
 

INSPIRE(S) 2019 vs. PROGRESS 2017 

We know that assessment drives performance. Over the years we 
have continually adjusted and improved our quality assurance tools to 
make them better. Learning by doing makes you experts at writing 
excellent summaries that meet the needs of the doctor, the next 
appraiser and the RO and revalidation team. For some, the formative 
nature of PROGRESS 2017 has been lost in the scoring of the technical 
points that are needed by the RO. For that reason, we want to make 
the checklist element more separate from the inspiration to capture a 
valuable appraisal discussion. Our new Dorset Lead, Dr Alex Jones, has 
come up INSPIRE(S) as an adaptation of PROGRESS, which we plan to 
pilot in 2019. You should not need to change your write ups at all – but 
you may find the way the tool is presented more appropriate to 
prompt you not to miss essential elements. We hope it will also be 
easier for new appraisers using it to understand what makes a great 
summary and for leads to share ideas about best practice. As usual, we 
will run this as a pilot and your feedback will be much appreciated. 
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Team News  

Arrivals: 
Apologies for missing this from the last Newsletter, but Elizabeth Shaw joined the team after 
completing Current Appraiser Skills Assessment. 
 
Departures: 

Tara Whittington has now gone on maternity leave, and we wish her well with her imminent new 

arrival.  We’ll let you know about Baby Whittington in the next newsletter.  To reassure those 

appraisers who work closely with Tara, we are recruiting for cover whilst she’s off and this is now out 

for application, closing 13th March. Watch this space for news.  In the contact details I’ve noted this as 

vacant and added the general email and my own number for anything you have. 

Since the last newsletter we have said goodbye to Kirsten Fawkner, Bruce Hoghton, Sarita Alner, 

Nicola Roberts, Pippa Keech, and Richard Fry. We thank each of them for their support to doctors over 

the course of their appraisal work. 

 
 

 

Contact Details 
Susi Caesar 
Service Lead 

01962 718484 / 07974 966141  
susi.caesar@hee.nhs.uk 

Stephanie Hughes 
Deputy Service Lead 

07718 392977 
stephanie.hughes@hee.nhs.uk 

Gill Watson 
Programme Manager 

01962 718574 
gill.watson@hee.nhs.uk 

Appraisal Administrators 

Sarah Lang 
East Hants, Fareham & Gosport, Basingstoke, 

Blackwater, Gibraltar, Training 
01962 718575 

sarah.lang@hee.nhs.uk 

David Shill 
Dorset, New Forest, 

Eastleigh & Test Valley South, St Magnus, Independents 
01962 718571 

david.shill@hee.nhs.uk 

Chris Davis 
Southampton, Isle of Wight, Mid Hants, Portsmouth, Jersey 

01962 718572 
chris.davis@hee.nhs.uk 

Vacant – being recruited 
Bournemouth, Poole, Guernsey, PRAHS, Marketing 

01962 718574 
Appraisal.WX@hee.nhs.uk  

 

 

 

Useful Contacts for NHS England Office: 

To contact the RO please email: 

englandwessexpcp@nhs.net

Performance Concerns: 

Teresa Hobbs   teresahobbs@nhs.net   0113 824 9948 

Moira Philpott   moiraphilpott@nhs.net   0113 824 9905 
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